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The February 2019 meeting was held on 
Thursday February 7, 2019 with twenty 
members present.  
 
Trail Report: The trails are currently closed due 
to the warm temperatures and rain that we are 
currently receiving. We hope to re-open the trails 
this Saturday when the temperatures are 
forecasted to drop back below freezing. Once the 
trails do re-open, please be cautious of washed 
out spots and possible water on the trails in 
spots. A re-open notification will be posted on 
the Club’s Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/OhioRidgeRiders 
 

 
 
The above picture was taken six days ago. 
Hopefully we will be back to those conditions 
soon.  
 
There is a bridge out on trail C4C near Mosquito 
Hill. A work party will be planned to replace this 
bridge and volunteers will be needed to assist. 
Trail C4 from Mud Lake is scheduled to be 
broke open tomorrow if weather conditions 
allow. C4 from Hall Road to Buck Point Lodge 
has been opened but caution is needed. There are 
two areas that need culverts installed. They were 

passable before this thaw but we are not sure 
what they will be like now. Use caution if you 
use this trail. 
 
The 2019 Poker Run was held on Saturday 
January 26, 2019. The snow and trail conditions 
this year were best they had been in a number of 
years. Participation was very good this year and 
the Club would like to thank the organizers, 
volunteers that staffed the event, and everyone 
that participated. 
 
Unfortunately we had an accident on C4B early 
Saturday February 2nd. The person sustained 
minor injuries. It could have been much worse.  

 
 
There have been numerous fatalities around the 
area this season. Please slow down and respect 
the machine and the trail. 
 
The next meeting will be Thursday March 7, 
2019 at the Ohio Recreation Hall on Nellis Road 
at 6:30 PM. 
 

Be safe and Ride Right! 


